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This report may contain progress information provided by third party sources.  Otb has attempted to confirm all 

information, but cannot guarantee the accuracy of information provided by those sources. 

■ GENERAL PROJECT STATUS SUMMARY 

Site permits have been issued for site prep to begin, and the remaining Site 

permitting is pending final revisions and approval.  Bid Documents for GMP 2 Scopes 

of Work were completed by Dewberry on March 25, 2019.  These documents have 

been submitted to the City’s Building Department for review and permitting.  They 

are also being bid by Ajax/Tandem Construction for the Scopes of Work to be 

included in the GMP 2 Amendment. 

■ ADMINISTRATIVE 

City Council approved GMP Amendment 01 to the Construction Contract during 

the March 12, 2019 session, which included Site Work and Early Release submittals 

Scopes of Work.  A Limited Notice To Proceed for the Scope of Work defined by 

GMP 1 Amendment was provided by the City to Ajax/Tandem Construction on 

March 18, 2019. 

■ OWNER DIRECT PURCHASE PROGRAM (ODP) 

The Purchase Order preparation and execution process for Owner Direct Purchase 

of materials for tax savings is being finalized with CoV Procurement Department and 

Ajax/Tandem Construction. 
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■ OWNER VENDOR AGREEMENTS 

The City is reviewing proposals received for Building Commissioning services and 

Construction Materials Testing services.  Agreements will be executed with the 

selected firms after reviews are complete. 

■ FIELD PROGRESS 

Initial clearing at the site started the week of April 8, 2019 for required Site Protection 

installation.  Adjacent neighbors have been notified of the upcoming construction 

activities scheduled for the next few weeks. 
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